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Lawrence L. Steingold to Receive 2014 Kaufmann Award

Ohef Sholom Temple Confirmation 2014

The Confirmation Class of 2014 Invites You To Join Us 
As We Celebrate Our Commitment

To Torah, Our Temple Family and Our Community
Saturday, the Seventeenth of May, Two Thousand and Fourteen

Ten Thirty in the Morning
Ohef Sholom Temple, 530 Raleigh Avenue

Norfolk, Virginia

Reception Following Service

May 2, 2014
6:30 p.m. Dinner 

prepared by the Men's Club 
7:30 p.m. Service 
led by the Sisterhood

The menu will include:
Pasta with Meat or Marinara Sauce 

Salad
Roasted Vegetables

Dessert
Chicken Tenders for Children

$10 Adults and Children 12 and up.
Children Under 12 – Free!

MAKE YOUR RESERVATION TODAY
625-4295

 reservations@ohefsholom.org

If you would like to be seated
 with a friend or family member, 

please let us know.

Sisterhood Shabbat 
Dinner & Service•



In Gratitude

I know y'all were taking bets on the unlikelihood that I wouldn't find out; and that Marty 
and a congregation of 750 families, not to mention all of my relatives and friends back 
in California and Baltimore, could keep a secret from me that a Surprise Party was being 
planned in honor of my 50th birthday. I promise all of you, I was surprised, really shocked, 
truly overwhelmed by your graciousness and filled to the brim with love and joy on March 
28th, a night I will NEVER forget. In my life, I could never have imagined someone or 
some ones doing what y'all and Marty did for me. Since thank you notes will take a lifetime, 
I wanted to publicly express my gratitude to so many of you who did so much to give me 

the gift of a lifetime -- that of friendship, of community, and of love. If your name is left out, I sincerely apologize, 
but, know that, I thank you.
To the committee who worked so hard to make it all happen: Sharon Nusbaum, chairperson extraordinaire; 
Linda Fox-Jarvis, Judy Rubin, Paula Russel, Sherry Hecht, Donna Brownstein, Margaret Sawyer, Reva Stein, 
Don Friedman, Gabriele Jiannas, Leslie Legum, Lisa Cohen, Jane Goldman, Lou Sherman, and Debbie Keeling. 
And to our staff, Gail Bachman, Sara Bachman, Linda Peck, Cantor Wally, Rabbi Steinberg and Kitty Wolf. And 
to the ushers who ferried everyone into Kaufman Hall (who have not been already or will not be mentioned): 
Robin and David Katz, Bill Sawyer, Bill Nusbaum, Linda and Ron Spindel, Marnie and Todd Waldman, Mark 
Hecht, Bert Newfield and Sandy Forte-Nickenig.
To the many individuals and vendors who baked, donated food and decorations and even a photo booth (who 
were not already named in the committee above): Anna Marie Cross, Rita Weiss, Barbara Dudley, Ted Kaufman, 
Sandy Advocat, Bonnie Kerner, Reva Stein, June Saks, Nancy Hirchler, Pam Snyder, Tom Russel, Celia Friedman, 
Debi Stadlin, Prue Salasky, Men's Club, Sisterhood, Tom Lee, Il Giardino Restaurant, Stan's American Bistro, 
Chesapeake Catering, Brutti's Restaurant, Baker's Crust, Cuisine and Company, Catering Concepts, 58 Deli, 
Bite, Sugar Plum Bakery; Elizabeth Leeor, who donated the photography; and Heather Fiske, who compiled an 
amazing scrap book of all of my nine years at Ohef Sholom.
To all of you, who came and/or who made contributions to various Temple Funds and other charities, who sent 
notes and e-mail birthday greetings and even sent gifts (which you did not have to do, but I appreciate).
And finally, last but not least, to my husband, Marty Mandelberg, who conceived of the idea, approached Linda 
Fox-Jarvis about it, worked for weeks with Sharon Nusbaum planning, conspired with my family and friends in 
Los Angeles to send video greetings and with my 
dearest friends in Baltimore to be here, made 
sure no detail was left out, shared my birthday 
with the community he knows I cherish, and 
supports and loves me each and every day as if I 
truly were a "queen."
Thank you all from the bottom of my heart. 
If a picture is worth a thousand words, the 
face to the right, taken at the party, shows my 
unfettered joy. I look forward to celebrating 
sweet and happy occasions with all of you for 
many, many years to come.

With gratitude, appreciation and love,

Rabbi Roz

Ohef Sholom Temple

530 Raleigh Avenue
Norfolk, VA  23507
Phone: (757) 625-4295
Fax: (757) 625-3762
www.ohefsholom.org
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 Clergy Corner
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A Word from the Rabbi

God of days and years, Author of life, our 
times are in Your hand.  We thank You 
for the blessing of life, and for all that 
enriches our days.

We are gathered this Shabbat in special 
thankfulness to share in the happiness 
of Rabbi Roz and, through her, the joy 
of her dear ones both near and far.  Be 
with her always as the strength of her 
life.  May she be blessed with health 
and happiness and with the strength to 

continue her outstanding service to those 
whose lives she touches.

May we have the joy of coming together 
for many such occasions of gratitude 
to You, O Eternal One, as we celebrate 
Roz’s birthday, united by mutual 
reverence and love.  Let it be our solemn 
prayer that her life will continue to be 
filled with an abundance of blessing, of 
accomplishment, and of Shalom.

Amen

A Birthday Prayer for Rosalin Mandelberg 
By Rabbi Arthur Z. Steinberg



Torah Portions for May
May 2  Iyar 2
Sisterhood Shabbat Dinner – 6:30 p.m.
Sisterhood Shabbat Service – 7:30 p.m.
Parasha: Emor
Leviticus 21:1-24:23
Haftarah: Ezekiel 44:15-31

May 9  Iyar 9
Membership Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: B’har
Leviticus 25:1-26:2
Haftarah: Jeremiah 32:6-27

May 16  Iyar 16
Armed Services Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: B’chukotai
Leviticus 26:3-27:34
Haftarah: Jeremiah 16:19-17:14

May 23  Iyar 23
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: B’midbar
Numbers 1:1-4:20
Haftarah: Hosea 2:1-22

May 30  Sivan 1
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: Naso
Numbers 4:21-7:89
Haftarah: Judges 13:2-25

Braille prayerbooks, as well as 
headsets for those in need of 
audio assistance at services, are 
available upon request.

Worship

Ohef Sholom offers heartfelt condolences to the following members and friends:

Cathy Kinzler and Alan Crockin, on the loss of their sister, Joyce Crockin.

Bernard Glaser, on the loss of his wife, Carol Hazel Glaser.

Stan Glaser, on the loss of his mother, Carol Hazel Glaser.

Burke Margulies, on the loss of his brother, Stephen Margulies.

Denise Millison, on the loss of her husband, David Millison.

Sydnee, Jules & Sheldon Millison, on the loss of their father, David Millison.

David Spiegel, on the loss of his father, Howard Spiegel.

Ken Klein, on the loss of his mother, Joyce Klein.

Condolences

Congratulations
Congratulations to Harry & Joyce Graber, on the birth of their granddaughter 
Sadie Hendricks Graber, born April 6. Proud parents are Zachary Graber and Lisa 
Hendricks Graber.

May 2014

Announcements
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Wish List
Religious School is looking for monetary 
donations to upgrade the computers in 
the computer lab.  No contribution is too 
small!  Thanks in advance for your support. 
Call the Temple office at 757-625-4295 for 
donation information.

Notice of Annual Congregational Meeting 
& Volunteer Appreciation Evening

Thursday, May 15, 2014
Kaufman Hall

6:30 p.m. - Reception • 7:00 p.m. - Annual Meeting
"To all our wonderful volunteers, please plan on attending 

so we may express our appreciation."

Walkers Wanted
Join a group of OST walkers for a 4 to 5 mile walk at Windsor Castle Park in Smithfield on Thursday, May 22.  Those 
interested in carpooling should meet at the Temple at 7:00 am.To get more information or to RSVP contact Linda at 
625-4295 or linda@ohefsholom.org.

This is a new group for people interested in walking for good health and community.  The group aims to take a 
planned walk once or twice a month of approximately five or more miles (to take about two hours).  We could explore 
walks in First Landing State Park, Newport News’ Noland Trail, Sandbridge, Back Bay – the options are endless.  Each 
walker would be responsible for planning one walk.

mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
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OHEF SHOLOM TEMPLE FUND
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden
	 *Karen, Richard, Eric, Scott,  
	     & Lauren Lombart
	 Judy Petock
CAROL HAZEL GLASER
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 *Rena & Michael Myers
DAVID MILLISON
	 Judy Petock
FRANCES SWARTZ
	 *Joe Hecht, Mark Hecht &  
	     Linda Hecht-Schwartz
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
LESLIE LEGUM
	 Brenda & Sheal Lisner
With Appreciation to:
LEE & BOB LIVERMAN
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman
In Honor of receiving the Henry B. 
Kaufmann Award:
LAWRENCE STEINGOLD
	 *Arleen Cohen
	 *Ben Cohen
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden

RABBI MANDELBERG'S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
BERTHA S. CHENMAN
	 *Earlene Newhart
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Connie & Jerry Golden
	 *Martha & Rob Goodman
	 *Shelley & Larry Stein
With Appreciation to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Carol & Lou Sherman
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to: 
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 Marge & Harold Anten
	 Suzanne Barr
	 *Dolores & Alan Bartel
	 The Bensink Family
	 *Gail & Bill Berger
	 *Elise & Alex Berkowitz
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman
	 *Megan Brown
	 *Diane & Pete Brunk
	 *Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum
	 Jill Comess
	 *Nancy & David Embree
	 *Vivian Forman
	 *Sandra & Ed Fraim
	 Ruth & Joe Goldberg
	 *Ruth Gutherz
	 Shirley Schulwolf Hainer
	 *Ellen & Jon Harris & Family
	 *Joan Harrison 
	 Betty Hecht
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
	 *Beth & Nathan Jaffe
	 *Gabriele Jiannas
	 *Debbie Keeling
	 *Sally & Steve Kocen
	 *Bonnie & Jeff Laibstain
	 *Leslie & Jay Legum
	 *Ruth & Ed Legum
	 Brenda & Sheal Lisner
	 *Shelley & Jeff Loeb
	 *Bert Lowenthal
	 Sandy & Marty Mendelson
	 *Diane & Ken Muhlendorf
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
	 Sandy & Pete Nickenig
	 Judy Petock
	 *Judy & Bob Rubin
	 *Betty & Irwin Sacks
	 *Miriam & Bob Seeherman

	 *Carol & Lou Sherman
	 Arlyn Snyder
	 *Ilene & Mark Snyder
	 Susan & Alan Stein
	 *Leah & Richard Waitzer
	 *Nancy & Alvin Wall
	 Ellen Waranch & Barbara Gordon
In Honor of receiving the Henry B. 
Kaufmann Award:
LAWRENCE STEINGOLD
	 Connie & Jerry Golden

Cantor Wally Schachet-
Briskin's DISCRETIONARY FUND
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-BRISKIN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman
	 *Ruth Gutherz
	 *Sally & Steve Kocen
	 Sandi & Pete Nickenig
	 *Miriam & Bob Seeherman

RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG’S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor of:
RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG
	 *Eleanor Cohen
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman

SISTERHOOD FLORAL FUND
In Memory of:
ARTHUR GOLDMAN
	 *June & Joe Goldman
MARIAN GUTTERMAN
	 *Judy Gutterman, Richard  
	     Gutterman & Phyllis G. Pollack
THOMAS L. HOFHEIMER
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
JENNIE LATONA 
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
MEL MORRISON
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
EVELYN NADLER
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
SAUL NADLER
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
RAE PERLMAN
	 * Pansy & Jerome Perlman
SAMUEL SHANK
	 *June & Joe Goldman
ELDRIDGE WARANCH
	 *Carol & Stanley Waranch

SISTERHOOD-
Casseroles ForKids
In Memory of:
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 *Sue Ellen & Seymour Teach

SISTERHOOD Uniongram FUND
With Appreciation For Uniongrams 
Sent In Honor Of Our 65th Wedding 
Anniversary from:
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL RELIEF FUND
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 *Stacey & Michael Alpert
DONALD COREY
	 Vivian Forman
	 *Betty Hecht
	 *Bette Lombart
	 Vivian & Burke Margulies
	 Ada Schewel Salsbury
	 *The Center For Arthritis  
	     And Rheumatic Diseases, P.C.

What a busy month it has been!  From our 
Tidewater Together Friday night service with 
Rabbi Artson, to Rabbi Roz’s SURPRISE 50th 
Birthday Party (and we really did surprise her!!), 
to Kurt Rosenbach’s Shabbat service honoring 
his dedication to Ohef Sholom Temple and Ohef 
Sholom Foundation, to our 3rd OST University 
session where Rabbi Roz, Rabbi Steinberg, 
Dorianne Villani and Matthew Weinstein 
served as panelists talking about Spirituality 
and Bringing God into the Board Room and 
beyond, and finally to a wonderful Mitzvah Day, 

beautifully executed by Barbara Johnson, Sara Mendelson and their wonderful 
committee: Tammi Foer, Inger Friedman, Lori Galbraith, Burgess Hodges, 
Sharon Nusbaum, Sharon Ross, Dorianne Villani, Marti Wachtel, Rita Weiss, 
and Kitty Wolf.
Our Temple was buzzing on Sunday, April 6 starting with a one-mile walk 
along the Hague (the weather was beautiful) and continued with a Red Cross 
blood drive, animal adoptions with the SPCA, building garden boxes at 
Gosnold Apartments, oyster cage construction with Lynnhaven River Now, 
flower pot and backpack decorating, collections of baby supplies, creating 
blankets for babies, creating bears for CHKD kids, cooking casseroles for 
ForKids and more.  The older children also attended presentations from the VA 
Supportive Housing as well as the YWCA regarding domestic violence.   The 
day finished off with a pet blessing for rescued animals and a blessing for the 
people who adopt them by Rabbi Roz.  WOW!  A Mitzvah Day to remember!
It always amazes me with how much is going on around Temple – there truly is 
something for everyone regardless of age or interest.  And I don’t want to forget 
all of the recent activities for children:  from Kids and Kiddush with Zumbini 
by Wendy Jaffe, to the OSTY kids heading off to TheVent, to the Purim 
Carnival and Purimshpiel and more.  Thank you to Kitty Wolf (our Religious 
School Educator), Karen Fine (our Religious School Committee Chair), Amy 
and Eliot Weinstein (our Youth Advisors), and of course our wonderful Clergy: 
Rabbi Roz, Rabbi Steinberg and Cantor Wally, for all you do for our children.
So, what is in store for this month?
•	Our first concert – Cantor Wally Live – generously supported by the 

Milton*, Fannie* and Leslie Friedman Family Foundation Fund - will take 
place on Saturday May 3, at 4 p.m. on the steps of our beautiful sanctuary 
and in Stockley Gardens.  It is open to members and non-members and is 
especially geared to families with young children.  Please pass the word to 
your friends and neighbors.

•	Our annual Kaufmann Award Brunch, hosted by the Men’s Club, will 
take place on Sunday May 4, at 10:30 a.m.,  Lawrence Steingold, our hard-
working Treasurer, will be receiving this year’s award!  Please come and 
celebrate Lawrence – no one deserves this award more! 

Our Annual Congregational Meeting will take place on Thursday May 15, at 
7 p.m. with a reception at 6:30 p.m. I would love to see as many congregants 
there as possible.  Please attend and learn about our budget and plans for 
next fiscal year.  We will be voting on a bylaw change and our new Board 
for the coming year.  We will also be hosting a reception to honor all of 
our wonderful Temple volunteers, without whom our Temple could not 
function. So please plan on attending if you are one of our cherished 
volunteers.

Respectfully,
Linda Fox-Jarvis, President

A Word from the President
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Community Outreach - 
Feed A Child
In Memory of:
JEAN SHERMAN
	 *Linda & Alan Troy
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
JEAN JAFFE
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

Wishlist
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 *Betsy & Erik Cooper
	 *Michael & Richard Farrell
	 Sandra & Yale Nesson
	 Carol & Herb Levin
	 *Terri  & Joe Vita
	 *Jo Barbara Yulsman
DAVID MILLISON
	 *Charles & Bert Nusbaum Families

Kurt's Club
In Memory of: 
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 *Marcy & Paul Terkeltaub
In Honor Of His Longstanding 
Contribution To The OST Foundation to:
KURT ROSENBACH
	 Suzie Barr
	 *Paula & Michael Blachman
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman
	 *Harriet & Stan Dickman
	 * Bonnie & Jeff Laibstain
	 *Leslie & Jay Legum
	 *Rachelle & Roberto Luna
	 *Tanya Miller
	 *Nancy & Alvin Wall

Fine Arts FUND
In Memory of:
STANLEY BRUNDAGE
	 Lorraine Fink
DONALD COREY
	 Lorraine Fink

Dues Relief Fund
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to: 
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Sandy & Daryl Nemo

Kanter-Levy Scholarship Fund
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 Celia & Jay Friedman
JOYCE CROCKIN
	 Celia & Jay Friedman
CAROL HAZEL GLASER
	 Celia & Jay Friedman

EDWARD J. KESSER RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL FUND
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 *Bobbie & Jerry Gross

Library FUND
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 Marcia & Henry Schwan
CAROL HAZEL GLASER
	 *Debbie Keeling
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Marcia & Henry Schwan
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
LAURIE STREDLER
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to: 
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom

JOYCE CROCKIN
	 The Charles & Bert Nusbaum Families
LOIS TROY FELDMAN
	 *Linda & Alan Troy
CAROL HAZEL GLASER
	 *Nancy & Charlie Nusbaum
JOYCE KLEIN
	 Leslie & Jay Legum
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Shelley & Jeff Loeb
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 Shelley & Jeff Loeb
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to: 
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-BRISKIN
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
MARJORIE BROTMAN
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
RUTH GOLDBERG
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
JUDITH JAFFE
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
DAVID JARVIS
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
ARLENE KESSER
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
SANDI LEVI
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
INA LEVY
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
JACK REPHAN
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
ROSE ROSENBACH
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
JUDY RUBIN
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
With Appreciation to:
MARTY MANDELBERG
	 *faYe & Tom Howe
In Honor of receiving the Henry B. 
Kaufmann Award to:
LAWRENCE STEINGOLD
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
LESLIE LEGUM
	 Lee & Bob Liverman
	 Diane & Ken Muhlendorf

CHARLES WOODWARD MUSIC FUND
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum
	 *Leslie Friedman
	 Sandra Glasser Tavss
JOYCE KLEIN
	 Harriett & Gerry Bloom
	 *Esther & Andy Kline
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Esther & Andy Kline
	 Carol Berlin Rosenblatt
	 Ruth Schepper
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum
	 Betty & Irwin Sacks
Wishing A Happy 95th Birthday to:
NANCY HIRSCHLER
	 Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to: 
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Leslie Friedman
	 Prue & Mike Salasky
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
STUART BUXBAUM
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
RUTH GOLDBERG
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
LESLIE LEGUM
	 Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum

Ohef Sholom Foundation Fund 
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Lorraine M. Fleder	
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Alicia & David Metzger
	 Nancy & Steve Rosenberg
In Honor of your 60 years of service to OST:
KURT ROSENBACH
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden
Wishing a speedy recovery to:
ROSE ROSENBACH
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Rose & Kurt Rosenbach

Caring Committee Fund
In Memory of:
HARRY COHEN
	 *Prue & Mike Salasky
DONALD COREY
	 *Betty Hecht
	 Carol Berlin Rosenblatt
JOYCE KLEIN
	 *Laura & Bruce Gilbert
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Laura & Bruce Gilbert
	 *Prue & Mike Salasky
DAVID MILLISON
	 *Sue Adler
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
MARSHA CHENMAN GOLDSTEIN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

Caring Committee - NEST
In Memory of:
BERTHA S. CHENMAN
	 *Prue & Mike Salasky

Caring Committee - 
SOUP KITCHEN
In Memory of:
JOAN MILLER
	 * Richard Miller
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 *Arleen Cohen
	 *Ben Cohen
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 Diane and Ken Muhlendorf 
	 Konikoff Dentistry/Joan Ignacio
	 Marcia & Henry Schwan
	 Margarita Simon
	 *Ilene Stein
	 *Richard Waitzer

Caring Committee - Oasis
In Honor of:
LESLIE LEGUM
	 *Debbie Keeling
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
CAROL WARANCH
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

Caring Committee - 
Mitzvah Day
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 *Jane Goldman
In Honor of:
THE INCREDIBLE MITZVAH DAY
	 *Sharon & Gene Ross
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Carol Berlin Rosenblatt

Caring Committee - 
Mitzvah Day - Oyster Float 
Project
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Jane Goldman
	 *Barbara & Paul Johnson *denotes gift of $25 or more

Wishing A Happy 95th Birthday to:
NANCY HIRSCHLER
	 *Marcia & Henry Schwan
Wishing a Speedy Recovery to:
DOLORES BARTEL
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom

Men's Club 
In Memory of:
JOYCE KLEIN
	 Mark Hecht
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 Brenda & Sheal Lisner
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
GERRY BLOOM
	 Brenda & Sheal Lisner

OSTY
In Memory of:
JOYCE KLEIN
	 *Carol & Lou Sherman

MOLLIE AND GEORGE RADIN 
ARCHIVES FUND
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 Ruth & Ed Legum

JEFFREY GOODOVE POST 
CONFIRMATION SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND
In Memory of:
HARRY ANDREW COHEN
	 Mickey Glick 
	 Cindy Corral
NICODEMUS “NIC” COHEN
	 Mickey Glick
JOYCE KLEIN
	 Mickey Glick
MYRON MILTON UNGER
	 Mickey Glick
In Honor of:
SCOTT GOODOVE
	 *Richard M. Waitzer
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
JEFFREY STREDLER
	 Dolores and Alan Bartel

Herman and Lenore LAIBSTAIN 
FUND
In Memory of:
DAVID MILLISON
	 *Bonnie & Jeff Laibstain
Wishing A Happy 90th Birthday to:
BOB NUSBAUM
	 *Bonnie & Jeff Laibstain

Tree of Life
Wishing A Happy 50th Birthday to: 
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Sisterhood
	 *The Torah Study Group

Unrestricted Funds
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 *The Landy Family
In Honor of receiving the Henry B. 
Kaufmann Award:
LAWRENCE STEINGOLD
	 *Nancy & Alvin Wall
With Appreciation for all you do for 
our Temple:
KURT ROSENBACH
	 *Sally & Steve Kocen
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May 8
Lunch & Learn with Rabbi Roz.
12:00 p.m.

"Hate Crimes: Are they 
still an issue and is there 
anything we can do about it?"
Bring your own lunch, an open 
mind, a sense of humor, and 
any interested friends.  RSVPs 
to sara@ohefsholom.org are 
not required but help us get a 
sense of how many materials 
to prepare. 

Lunch & Learn will take place at 
the law offices of Vandeventer 
Black, 101 W. Main Street, Suite 
500, in Norfolk.  Park directly 
across from the building on 
Main Street; parking slips will 
be validated.  Upon entering 
the building, take the bank of 
elevators on the right to the 
5th floor. 

May 14
Nosh & Knowledge
7:00 p.m.

“Fiscal Fitness: Preparing 
Your Affairs for Your Heirs” 
Please join us for a lively panel 
discussion with a question & 
answer period covering:
•	 Financial Planning 
•	 Estate Planning
•	 Long Term Care Insurance

Desserts & Beverages Provided 
by the OST Sisterhood

Panel Members: 
Kim McMillan, CFP, Coradi Wealth 
      Management of Davenport & Co., LLC
Sally Kocen, CLTC, The Frieden Agency
Debi Stadlin, Attorney, 
     Deborah E. Stadlin, PLC

RSVP to 
reservations@ohefsholom.org

Every Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. and Saturday at 9:00 a.m., the 
Adult Education Committee sponsors a Torah Study class. 
The Tuesday night group is studying Pirkei Avot. 
All are welcome!
Mussar classes are ongoing. You can receive information 
on meeting times by contacting the Temple at 625-4295.

Upcoming Adult Learning Schedule
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For more information on any Adult Learning Activities 
please call the Temple at 757-625-4295 
or email information@ohefsholom.org. 
RSVPs may be sent to reservations@ohefsholom.org 
unless otherwise stated.

April 4th Shabbat Service 
Dedicated to Kurt Rosenbach 
and his Sixty Years of service 
to Ohef Sholom Temple  
The following are the remarks of  
Robert C. Goodman, President of the  
Ohef Sholom Foundation

Kurt,  you have been, and continue to be, an active 
leader of the Temple. You were President of the Men’s 
Club, Temple President and President of our Foundation.  
You are the longest actively participating Director and 
Honorary Director in the history of our congregation.  
Martha and I just came back from a wonderful trip 
to Israel.  My first since 1965.  Her first ever. One of 
our strong impressions was of the Israelis. They are 
resilient.  They are proud of their country. They are very 
determined to see that Israel succeeds.  They also have 
a strong collective sense of the importance of working 
together to see that Israel succeeds.  
When I think about you, Kurt, I realize that these same 
strengths are not just Israeli strengths. They are Kurt 
Rosenbach’s strengths.  You are strong. You are resilient.  
You have a determination to see that our Temple 
succeeds. You demonstrate that constantly by your 
commitment, your hard work and your quiet effective 
enthusiasm in our congregation.  
In appreciation, it is an honor to present you with 
a leaf for the Tree of Life on behalf of your grateful 
congregation. Rose, we also thank you for all of your 
loving support.
At our Ohef Sholom Foundation Annual Meeting, when 
I assumed the Presidency, I announced the creation of 
“Kurt’s Club.”  
Kurt’s Club is our collective way, like the Israelis who 
work so hard collectively to see that Israel will succeed, 
for all of us to help our congregation to succeed. It is 
not the only way, of course, but it is a very nice way 
for us, not only to help our Congregation, but also to 
honor you.  
So tonight, I am putting a big sticker on you that says 
“Kurt’s Club.” And I am going to ask each member of the 
congregation as they leave this service to put one on and 
wear it proudly. 
I am sure that, over time, many will make gifts of any size 
to Kurt’s Club. Collectively we work together to have a 
stronger temple, and collectively we honor you for your 
many, many years of wonderful service.  
We also want to remind ourselves that you are only as 
old as you feel so we are not letting you off the hook 
yet. We are just enjoying this next phase of your service. 
Thank you!

SAVE THE DATE • August 9 & 10, 2014
SOPS Sorority Reunion

Were you in SOPs way back when?  We're holding a SOPs reunion August 9 and 
10, in Virginia Beach.  If you or someone you know was in SOPs,  please contact 
Judy Gutterman at judithgutterman@gmail.com or 587-3314 or  
Helene Berger Frost at ahfrost@verizon.net or 486-1031.

mailto:judithgutterman@gmail.com
mailto:ahfrost@verizon.net
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Upcoming Social Events

Friday, May 16, 2014, 7:45 p.m.
Prime Time Shabbat Dinner
After Shabbat Services, join OST’s Prime Time at Orapax Restaurant,1300 Redgate Ave, Norfolk.
www.theorapax.com

Cost: price of meal 

Please RSVP by Wednesday, May 14 to Linda Peck, Director of Congregational Life, linda@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 

Prime Time provides a social venue for Temple members and is open to all congregants.

Saturday, May 3, 2014, 4:00 p.m.
Cantor Wally Live - Children’s Festival, Dinner, & Havdallah

Rock out with us for this FREE family event with fun activites for children up to 13 years old!
Rain or Shine! In the event of inclement weather the party will move inside OST.
RSVP today at www.ohefsholom.org/wally-live or call 757-625-4295 to reserve your FREE dinner, sno-cone, & goodie bag! 

Sunday, May 4, 2014, 10:30 a.m.
Kaufmann Award Brunch
The Ohef Sholom Temple Men’s Club will recognize Lawrence L. Steingold as the 2014 recipient of the Henry 
B. Kaufmann Award for outstanding service to the Temple and the Community. 

10:30 a.m. Brunch begins
11:00 a.m. Award ceremony 

Admission is $10.00 

Please call the Temple office to reserve your space at 757-625-4295 or send an email to reservations@ohefsholom.org.     

Wednesday, May 14, 2014, 10:30 a.m.
Mavens & Mensches Visit the Virginia Arts Festival Coffee Concert
Join us at the Clay and Jay Barr Education Center at 440 Bank St. in Norfolk for Pianopalooza with pieces 
by Schubert, Copland, Milhaud & Brahms.

$20 per person
Followed by a short outdoor performance by Cirque Mechanics, an innovative circus complete with original 
music, theatrical costumes and lighting. 

Optional lunch following the performance at Bite Restaurant.

RSVP by May 9 to linda@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 

www.vafest.org

LIVE
AT STOCKLEY GARDENS

CANTOR
WALLY

Friday, May 2, 2014, 6:30 p.m.
Sisterhood Family Shabbat Dinner & Service
Please see the front cover for menu details.

The guest speaker will be Janet V. Green, the Executive Director of Habitat for Humanity Peninsula and 
Greater Williamsburg.

RSVP to reservations@ohefsholom.org or call 757-625-4295May 2, 2014
6:30 p.m. Dinner 

prepared by the Men's Club 
7:30 p.m. Service 
led by the Sisterhood
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Aaron Michael Bensink 
Aaron is the son of Lauren and 
Robert Bensink, Brother of Rachel 
and Joshua Bensink. He is the 
grandson of Arlene and Gerald* 
Sandelstein, and Janice and 
Richard Bensink. Aaron began 
OST religious school in pre-k and 
became a Bar Mitzvah in April of 
2011. He has been a Hebrew school 
assistant since then and plans to 
do the same with OST Religious 
School after Confirmation. Aaron is 

active in OSTY, Currently serving as tenth grade representative. 
He attends all of the NFTY-MAR conventions and enjoys them 
immensely, along with being on the Ruach committee. He will 
be attending Kutz camp this summer. Aaron attends Kempsville 
High School where he is currently a sophomore. He swims for 
the Varsity Swim Team and is a board member with the SCA, 
and is also involved with leadership. He enjoys fishing and 
baseball in his spare time.

Zachary Martin Brotman
Zachary is the son of Lynnda 
& David Brotman, brother 
of Hannah and grandson of 
Marjorie & Robert Brotman 
and Joanne & Walter* 
Sibelius. Zachary is a third 
generation member of Ohef 
Sholom Temple. He started 
Religious School at Ohef 
Sholom in the first grade 
and became a Bar Mitzvah 
in October 2011. Zachary is 

currently in tenth grade at Cape Henry Collegiate. He plays 
cello in the orchestra at Cape Henry and recently traveled 
to France with the Global Studies Program. He volunteers 
with the VBSPCA and The Got Sole Project.

Joshua Chad Bensink
Joshua is the son of Lauren and 
Robert Bensink, brother of Rachel 
and Aaron. He is the grandson of 
Arlene Sandelstein and Gerald * 
Sandelstein and Janice and 
Richard Bensink. Joshua started 
attending OST Religious School in 
pre-k and became a Bar Mitzvah in 
April of 2011. He since has been a 
Hebrew school assistant and plans 
to assist in Sunday school classes 
after Confirmation. Joshua is very 

active in OSTY where he serves as religious and cultural vice 
president. He enjoys attending all the NFTY-MAR conventions 
and has met many Jewish friends along the way, along with 
being on the Ruach committee. He will also be attending 
Kutz camp this summer. He attends Kempsville High School 
as a sophomore, where he swims for the Varsity Swim Team 
and is very involved with the SCA, where he holds a current 
board position. Joshua enjoys many leadership and volunteer 
opportunities in his free time.

Simone Denison Budman 
Deni is the daughter of Terri 
and Steve Budman, sister of 
Madeline and granddaughter 
of Helen and Dave* Koltun, 
Sandy and Walter Budman 
and Margaret Ann and 
Eugene Denison.  She is a 
fourth generation member 
of Ohef Sholom Temple. Deni 
is a sophomore at Norfolk 
Academy where she is a 

Chesapeake Bay Fellow. Active in school musicals and a 
member of the dance team, Deni is involved with many 
activities at school, including film.  Deni has attended 
OST Religious School since Pre-K, was a Bat Mitzvah in 
2011 and is a Hebrew School assistant.  She is a member 
of OSTY’s board, is an active NFTY-MAR participant and 
attended URJ Kutz Camp, NFTY’s summer camp last year. 
Deni plans to continue being active in OSTY and NFTY-
MAR, and of course, Ohef Sholom Temple.

Hannah Rose Brotman
Hannah is the daughter of Lynnda 
& David Brotman, sister of Zachary 
Brotman and granddaughter of 
Marjorie & Robert Brotman and 
Joanne & Walter* Sibelius. Hannah 
is a third generation member of 
Ohef Sholom Temple. She started 
Religious School at Ohef Sholom 
in the first grade and became Bat 
Mitzvah in October 2011. Hannah 
is currently in tenth grade at Cape 
Henry Collegiate. She is a leader in 

the classroom and plays Varsity Lacrosse. She volunteers with 
the VBSPCA and The Got Sole project.

Camille Marie Cooper
Camille is the daughter of John 
and Monica Cooper. Matthew 
is her older brother and Leah 
is her non-identical twin 
sister.  Her grandparents are 
Elaine Cooper & Worth Banner, 
Ancizar* & Soledad* Orozco, 
and Joel Cooper. Camille is a 
4th generation OST member 
going back to Mary* and 
Dudley Cooper*. She became 
a Bat Mitzvah in 2010 after 

attending Sunday school since Pre-K. For two years, she 
has helped teach Hebrew at OST. Camille is active in BBYO 
and loves sports and travel.

Leah Pearl Cooper
Leah is the daughter of John and Monica 
Cooper. Matthew is her older brother 
and Camille is her non-identical twin 
sister.  Her grandparents are Elaine 
Cooper & Worth Banner, Ancizar* & 
Soledad* Orozco, and Joel Cooper. Leah 
is a 4th generation OST members going 
back to Mary* and Dudley* Cooper. 
Leah became a Bat Mitzah in 2010 after 
attending Sunday school since Pre-K. 
For two years, she has helped teach 

Hebrew at OST. Leah is active in BBYO and loves sports and art.

Savannah Marie Doughtie
Savannah is the daughter of Glynis 
and Tracy Doughtie, sister of Rebecca 
Lynn and Nickolas Robert, and 
granddaughter of Eileen Colton.  She 
is a first generation member of Ohef 
Sholom and started Religious School 
in the first grade.  She enjoys being 
in OSTY and NFTY-MAR.  She would 
like to stay involved at OST by being a 

Sunday School assistant.  Savannah is currently a tenth grader at 
Deep Creek High School.  She likes going to the movies, hanging 
out with friends, spending time and swimming at the beach, and 
loves to go camping.  Savannah gives a big “Thank You” for this 
wonderful experience and would like to be more active over the 
years at Ohef Sholom Temple.

Joely Elizabeth Fischi
Joely is the daughter of Deborah and 
Matthew Fischi and sister to Cameron. 
She is the granddaughter of Kenneth 
& Gail Goldberg, and Barbara Fischi & 
Ralph Fischi. Joely has been at Ohef 
Sholom Temple her whole life starting 
with Tot Shabbat. Joely has attended 
Religious and Hebrew School at OST 
since kindergarten and became a Bat 

Mitzvah on September 10, 2011. After Confirmation Joely plans 
on staying involved by attending services at OST and observing 
holidays with her family.  Joely is currently a sophomore in the 
Math & Science Academy at Ocean Lakes High School where she is 
also a member of the Varsity Softball Team, the Spanish National 
Honor Society and Leadership Workshop. Joely also is a member 
of the Hampton Roads Vipers Showcase Travel Softball team. 
She enjoys reading, listening to music, and going to the beach 
with her family and friends. Joely plans to pursue a career in 
Architectural Engineering.

Congratulations to the Ohef Sholom Temple 
Confirmation Class of 2014

See the front cover of the bulletin for Confirmation invitation information
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Sarah Jeanine Friedman
Sarah is the daughter of Jeanette 
and Don Friedman, sister of 
Todd Carr, and granddaughter of 
Maxine* and Hal* Friedman and 
Armida and Clark* Sharpin.  Sarah 
is a home-schooled sophomore.  
She is a second generation 
member of Ohef Sholom, and 
she started Religious School in 
the nursery school at age four.  
She had her Bat Mitzvah in April 

of 2011. Sarah has worked as a Hebrew Assistant for three 
years.  She was in JOSTY, is currently OSTY Historian and 
Photographer, and is active in NFTY.  She has been a reliable 
volunteer at the monthly Soup Kitchen for three years.  She 
also assists in the collection and packaging of the Hanukah 
gifts for Jewish troops on active duty deployment.  Her 
favorite academic subjects are sciences, although she also 
enjoys music and sports.  She is a first degree Brown Belt in 
Tae Kwon Do and also enjoys archery.

Hannah Jean Howe
Hannah is the daughter of faYe 
& Tom Howe, sister of Brandon, 
and granddaughter of Gertrude* 
& Bernard Kahn, and Betty & Art 
Howe.  Hannah is a first generation 
member of Ohef Sholom Temple.  
She started OST Religious School 
in Pre-K and hopes to work as an 
art assistant next year.  Hannah 

is a sophomore at Chesapeake Bay Academy, and plans to 
attend Granby High School in her junior and senior years.  Her 
interests are in art, archery, and anime conventions.

Joshua Meyer Sisler
Josh is the son of Chris and Lisa 
Sisler, brother of Blake, grandson 
of Gayle Legum, Dr. Stanley H. 
Legum, and Sue & Joseph Norris. 
He is a fourth generation member 
of Ohef Sholom Temple. He began 
attending Religious School in 
the 1st grade and became a Bar 
Mitzvah in 2011. Josh is currently 
in the tenth grade at Frank W. Cox 

High School where he is a member of the swim team as well as 
The National Honor Society. He also is an active member of The 
Old Dominion Chapter of The B'nai Brith Youth Organization.

Abigail Nichole Snarr
Abigail is the daughter of Kristina 
Cartwright and sister of Stephen 
Cartwright, Rebecca Snarr and 
Zachary Snarr.  Abby is a first 
generation member of Ohef Sholom 
Temple.  She started Religious 
School in the first grade and 
became a Bat Mitzvah in February 
of 2012.  Abby is a tenth grader at 
Granby High School.  She enjoys 
music and dance and takes ballet 
and jazz lessons.  Abby plans to 

continue her Jewish education beyond Confirmation.

Megan Nicole Stredler
Megan is the daughter of Jeff and 
Laurie Stredler, the sister of Payton, 
granddaughter of Ellen & Jon 
Harris, Mickey & Celeste Stredler, 
and Mary Wareing.  Megan is a 
fourth generation member of Ohef 
Sholom Temple.   She has attended  
Sunday school since first grade 
and is a member of Kruger  BBYO.  
Megan is in the tenth grade at 

Cox High School where she is in the Avid program, the art 
club and the book club.  Megan started in the Girl Scouts 
as a Daisy and is working toward her Gold award.  Megan’s 
favorite hobby is art and she takes art lessons on Saturdays.  
Megan enjoys playing piano and has taken lessons for four 
years.   Megan got her senior lifesaving certificate in 2012, 
worked as a lifeguard in the summer 2013, and will work 
again as a lifeguard this summer.

Robert David Lee Levin
Robert is the son of Laurence & 
Janice Levin, brother of Steven, 
and grandson of Joseph & Janet 
Levin, and Norwood & Mary Potter. 
First generation at Ohef Sholom, 
he started Religious School in 
the first grade and had his Bar 
Mitzvah in February of 2013.  
Robert plays tenor saxophone in 
his high school symphonic and he 
plays on the school’s tennis team.  

He is a member of OSTY and plans to volunteer at OST after 
Confirmation.  He enjoys tennis, snow skiing, jet skiing, scuba 
diving, wake boarding, music and hanging out with friends.

Channa Shira Schachet-Briskin
Channa is the daughter of Cantor 
Wally and Tammy Schachet-Briskin, 
sister of Micah, and granddaughter 
of Jan Schachet, Sylvia and 
Boyd Briskin, and Rabbi Richard 
Schachet*. Channa joined OST in 
2009 and became a Bat Mitzvah in 
2011.  Active in NFTY, Channa has 
also been an enthusiastic member 
of OSTY, including serving as the 

Historian and Songleader.  She also serves on the Mid-Atlantic 
Region’s Songleading Committee.  Channa assists as a Junior 
Songleader for the Religious School, helps with the Camp-Style 
Shabbat Services, and has been in the Purimshpiel every year 
since joining. Channa is very active in Virginia Beach Friends 
School, having been a part of the Steel Pan Band, basketball 
team, musical theater, improvisation troupe, live radio blog, 
forensics team and choir.  Channa has a passion for filmmaking, 
acting, music, songleading, Reform Judaism, and Jewish 
summer camping, and is a proud fifth generation feminist.

Gabrielle Jordan Goodove
Gabrielle is the daughter of 
Michael and Michelle Goodove, 
sister of Grayson and Skylar, and 
granddaughter of Harriet & Eddie 
Goodove and Carolyn & Robert 
Harry. Gabi is a third generation 
member of Ohef Sholom Temple. 
She started Religious School in 
the first grade and became a Bat 
Mitzvah on October 6, 2010. Gabi is 

a sophomore at Frank W. Cox High School.  She is the President 
and a founding member of Sense Before Sending, a club 
which promotes the responsible use of social media.  Gabi is 
a member of the National Honor Society, the French National 
Honor Society, the Science National Honor Society, Key Club 
and the Lacrosse Team.

Congratulations to the Ohef Sholom Temple 
Confirmation Class of 2014

* of blessed memory

Tyler Scott Halpern
Tyler is the son of Steven and 
Rebecca Halpern and brother of 
Michael.  He is the grandson of 
Jeannette & Michael* Levy and 
Caroline & Melvin Halpern.  Tyler 
is first generation at Ohef 
Sholom.  He started Religious 
School in third grade and became 
a Bar Mitzvah in October of 
2010.  He currently is a sophomore 

at Great Bridge High School.  Tyler is an avid bowler and loves 
history.  He is on several bowling leagues and would like to 
continue with bowling and history as he furthers his studies.

See the front cover of the bulletin for Confirmation invitation information
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It is an honor to announce Lawrence Steingold as the 2014 recipient of the prestigious Kaufmann Award. This award honors exceptional 
commitment to Ohef Sholom Temple and our Jewish community. The presentation ceremony will be held on May 4 at Ohef Sholom Temple. To 
secure a seat at this popular event, make your reservations now at 625-4295.

Mark Your Calendar

Friday, May 2, Volunteers needed to help prepare and serve Shabbat dinner for the Sisterhood. Servers plan to arrive by 6:15 p.m. to serve dinner 
promptly at 6:30 p.m.
Sunday, May 4, Volunteers needed to help prepare the annual Kaufmann Award brunch. Plan to arrive by 8:30 a.m. to allow sufficient prep time in the 
kitchen. Afterwards stay and enjoy the program as we honor Lawrence Steingold for his exceptional commitment to OST and the Jewish community.
Wednesday, May 7, Men’s Club meeting at 6:00 p.m. in Kaufman Hall with dinner provided. Membership is not required, and meetings typically 
last up to one hour.
Sunday, May 18, Matt Mancoll and Scott Galbraith will be teaming up to represent OST at the food extravaganza-Israeli and Jewish cuisine at Israel 
Fest, Simon Family JCC, Virginia Beach from 11:00 a.m to 5:00 p.m.
Monday, May 19, Annual Men’s Club Golf-A-Thon to raise funds for 2014 to support the many Temple and community programs will be held in 
Virginia Beach at the Bayville Country Club. Take a look at the fun from last year’s event: 
www.mkfrie.com/ost/golf13/photos/ photographs by Mark Friedman.

Thank you to all the men who continually make events and programs possible throughout the year. 

Don Friedman, Men’s Club President
mensclub@ohefsholom.org, 553-6317

The Men's Club

Military Support & Outreach Committee
This month we observe two important military holidays: Armed Forces Day and Memorial Day.

Armed Forces Day – May 17

On August 31, 1949, Secretary of Defense Louis Johnson announced the creation of an Armed Forces Day to replace separate Army, Navy 
and Air Force Days. The single-day celebration stemmed from the unification of the Armed Forces under one department -- the Department 
of Defense. 
The theme of the first Armed Forces Day was "Teamed for Defense." It was chosen as a means of expressing the unification of all the military 
forces under a single department of the government. Although this was the theme for the day, there were several other purposes for holding 
Armed Forces Day. It was a type of "educational program for civilians," one in which there would be an increased awareness of the Armed 
Forces. It was designed to expand public understanding of what type of job is performed and the role of the military in civilian life. It was a 
day to honor and acknowledge the people of the Armed Forces of the United States.
The MSOC invites you to join us for OST’s Armed Forces Shabbat Service on Friday, May 16, at 6:30 p.m. to honor the men and 
women formerly or currently serving our country.

Memorial Day – May 26

Three years after the Civil War ended, on May 5, 1868, the head of an organization of Union veterans – the Grand Army of the Republic 
(GAR) – established Decoration Day as a time for the nation to decorate the graves of the war dead with flowers. Maj. Gen. John A. Logan 
declared that Decoration Day should be observed on May 30. It is believed that date was chosen because flowers would be in bloom all over 
the country.
In 1968 Congress passed the Uniform Monday Holiday Act, which established Memorial Day as the last Monday in May in order to create a 
three-day weekend for Federal employees; the change went into effect in 1971. The same law also declared Memorial Day a Federal holiday.
Many Americans observe Memorial Day by visiting cemeteries or memorials, holding family gatherings and participating in parades. 
Unofficially, at least, it marks the beginning of summer. 
This Memorial Day honor a loved one’s sacrifice to our country by making a donation to the MSOC online or mailing a check to the 
Temple office. Please mention Memorial Day on the memo line.

We are grateful to all the men and women currently serving on active duty and those who have served our country in the past. If you know 
of a Jewish service member or a member’s family in need of assistance, please contact the Temple by calling 625-4295 or emailing  
military@ohefsholom.org.

Don Friedman, Chairman
military@ohefsholom.org

http://www.mkfrie.com/ost/golf13/photos/
mailto:military@ohefsholom.org
mailto:military@ohefsholom.org
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It is hard to believe that this year is rapidly coming to an end.  Usually things slow down in the spring and summer but not at Temple 
and definitely not for Sisterhood.  April was busy with our Women’s Passover Dessert Seder.  This annual event is very popular.  Thanks to 
Chairperson Nichole Kushner for doing another outstanding job and thanks to all the bakers who managed to turn out so many delicious 
Passover desserts.

Sisterhood Shabbat will take place on Friday, May 2, at 7:30 p.m.  Thanks to Sandi Levi for chairing this service and putting together what 
promises to be an inspiring evening for all. The Men’s Club will be preparing dinner for 6:30 p.m.  The guest speaker will be  
Janet V. Green, the Executive Director of Habitat for Humanity Peninsula and Greater Williamsburg. Reservations for dinner should be 
made through reservations@ohefsholom.org or call the Temple office at 757-625-4295.  

We are happy to add another Nosh and Knowledge Program to the calendar for Wednesday, May 14, from 7-8:30 p.m.  “Your Fiscal Fitness – 
Preparing your Affairs for your Heirs” promises to be an informative and lively panel discussion with a Q and A covering: Financial Planning, 
Estate Planning and Long Term Care Insurance.  Panel Members will be 

Kim McMillan – Coradi Wealth Management of Davenport & Co. LLC

Sally Kocen, CLTC – The Frieden Agency

Debi Stadlin, Attorney – Deborah E. Stadlin, PLC

Desserts and beverages will be provided by Sisterhood, and 
there will be no charge for this program.  Please RSVP by May 9, 
to reservations@ohefsholom.org.  For questions call the Temple 
office at 757-625-4295.

The Sisterhood Annual Meeting will take place on Tuesday, 
May 20, at 6 p.m. We will summarize this very busy year, and 
Nominating Committee co-chairs Anne Kramer and Nichole 
Kushner will present the slate for 2014-2015.  All OST women 
are invited to attend this meeting; you do not need to be a 
Sisterhood member. There will be refreshments and there is no 
charge to attend. 

Thanks to Marnie Waldman who has agreed to chair our 
Shabbaton to be held in November.  Please contact one of us as 
soon as possible if you are interested in co-chairing or serving 
on the Shabbaton Committee.
Yours in Sisterhood,

Gabriele Jiannas	
Sisterhood Co-President	 	
496-5222
gbjiannas@outlook.com	

Leslie Legum
Sisterhood Co-President
623-9948
les210@verizon.net
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To my Temple and Sisterhood family,
I cannot begin to express my gratitude to all of you 
for the meals, cards, donations, phone calls, prayers 
and positive thoughts that you have contributed 
during my recent illness. I have truly been 
overwhelmed.  All I can say is thank you from the 
bottom of my heart.  

With much love from Jay also,

Leslie Legum

Thank You

mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org
mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org
mailto:gbjiannas@outlook.com
mailto:les210@verizon.net
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May Birthdays
May 1
Romy Radin Armentrout
Andi Baldree
Edward A. Kramer
Palmer Rutherford
Mark Snyder
Lawrence L. Steingold
Matthew Tonelson
May 2
Theodore Adler
Gwen Gilbert
Allen Morrison
Stacy Parker
Jack L. Siegel
Lawrence E. Waters
May 3
Diane Aftel
Shaye Arluk
Clay H. Barr
May 4
Terri Feldman
Judith Hurwitz
Sidney Rosenbaum
Leah K. Wolsh

May 5
Alan FitzGerald
Laura Soblotne

May 6
Robert E. Brown
Richard B. Emanuel
Oscar L. Gilbert
Wendy Jaffe
Steve Pano

May 7
Benjamin C. Altschul
Drew Gebler
Sarah K. Glass

May 8
Shannon Dupre
Ethel-Raye Greenspan
Mark Hecht

May 9
Marc Coplon
James Douglass
Karen Jaffe
Howard L. Kesser
Tammy Schachet-Briskin
Paul Seeman

May 10
Augusta S. Goodman
Richard G. Levin
Dixie Wolf
May 11
Gerald M. Bazar
Rickie L. Kyle
Robert B. Laibstain
Bertram S. Nusbaum, Jr.
Daniel E. Sonenshine
May 12
Janet Kanter
Marcia S. Schwan
Thomas E. Snyder
May 13
Steven Halpern
Nancy Helman
May 14
Lawrence Colen
Martin S. Glaser
Kari Jacobs
Joan G. Miller
Janet S. Pitler
William A. Sawyer

May 15
Leah Rishona Blachman
John M. Cooper
Carol Rosenblatt
May 16
Arliss O. Kastner
Jeffrey M. Laibstain
Nancy Lazier
Jeanne Miller
May 17
Cynthia Galumbeck
Diana Lisner
Phyllis G. Pollack
Jane Waters
May 18
Lisa Cohn
Jonathan S. Glass
Anne Carson Goldberg
Michael Haywood
Barbara Wachtel Henry
Steven L. Perlman
May 19
Gail W. Bachman
Julie Byers

Lawrence Kurtz
Arlene E. Zeno
May 20
Jeffrey Berkowitz
Robert Byers
Lisa Cohen
Penny Frumkin
Harriet Ann McCullough
Robert Rashti
Ari Zito
May 21
Laura Gilbert
Harry Graber
Jerome Gross
Jay F. Wilks
May 22
Marilyn G. Johns
Edward J. Soltz
May 23
Benita Mirman
Adrienne Joy Spigel
May 24
David Kushner
Alyson L. Morrissey
Seymour M. Teach

Laurie Weckstein
Amy Weinstein
May 25
Elisa S. Banks
May 26
Charlotte C. Corey
Floyd P. Nash
May 27
Joan Dalis
May 28
Marcia L. Snyder
May 29
Robert Abram Michalove
Jerome Miller
Steven S. Snyder
May 30
Harriet R. Goodove
Barbara S. Hearst
May 31
Gema Shanker
Shelby Vanak
Heather Vodila
Shon Vodila

April 27- May 3
Sophia S. Albert
Annie F. Baydush*
Sidney Berg
Charlie A. Bland
Maysie Braudrick
Elizabeth Bress
Eric Cash
Julia Chanin*
Harold Cinamon
Lillian Judith Egermann
A. Luie Fass*
Myron J. Fink
Lawrence S. Fisher
Maurice Frank*
Hyman A. Goldberg*
Pauline Goodman
Anetha Gordon*
Douglas Gordon*
Lila Green
Stanley Samuel Gross*
Herbert Hainer
Barbara Hallar
Mary Nelle Hankins
Jeffrey Haspel
Frederick Herman
Barbara Hollar
Howard A. Jameson
Mary Kerner
Martha C. Kirby
Jeanette G. Lapidus
Joseph Lazier
Maurice Livingston
Herbert Mann
Harry Markoff
Norman Mesh
Rose K. Nordlinger*
Nathan L. Rosenberg*
Beverly Rostov
Jane Sagen
Dr. Milton Salasky
Freda Salsbury Schwartz
David William Silverstein
Jean Spearans
Sally Taubman

May 4 – 10
Ida Albinder
Sylvan Altschul*
Harry Berk
Sol Berman*
Nona L. Bernatz
Morris J. Blachman
Rose Bloom*
Jane Braudrick
Dorothy H. Cohen*
Louis C. Cohen*
Fanny Cohen
Eugene Warren Davis
Ronald Donn*
Doris Van Os Dreyfus*
William Einhorn
Robert M. Epstein*
Lillian N. Feurstein
Morris Friedman
Regina Glaser*
Elisha Goldfarb
Shirley Green
Rose Gutterman
Beverley Hainer*
Barbara Halpern
Ruth Higgins
Arthur H. Horwitz
Jack Hyman
Mickey Kaplan
Sandra Kaplan
Max L. Kayer
Simon Kirsner*
Marjorie Macadams
Nathan Metzger*
Saul Nadler
Alan L. Nordlinger, Sr.*
Bertram S. Nusbaum, Sr.*
William Raymond*
Lenora Fox Rosenberg
Jack M. Saks
Jacob Schwan*
Maurice Smith
Gary L. Snyder*
Dorothy H. Stein*
Sidney Steinberg
Herbert L. Stern*
Jennie L. Sternman

Jessie Mitnick Stredler
Linda C. Sukoff*
Eva Sward
Robert Thomas
Sara Swersky Tuckman*
Dr. Harvey Waldholtz
Ronald M. Waters
Edward E. Waxman*
Rena Cooper Zittrain*

May 11 – 17
Henry I. Adler*
Marvin Adler*
Benjamin Altschul*
Celia C. Altschul*
Faye Bass*
Elliot Bernstein*
Dora Coleman
Betty Van Os Crockin*
Charles Darley
Ida B. Ellman
Marion Dreyfus Embree
Morris Gewirz*
Esther Greenstein
Mollie L. Heller*
Joseph Jacobs*
Charles D. Kanter
Alfred Kern*
Fred Koster*
Adele Kramer
Morris S. Lazaron, Jr.
Mary B. Longman*
Vera Markovitz
Harry Mickelburg
Beatrice Muhlendorf
Abraham Perlman
Tom Roper
Felix Rosenbach
Harry Rubin*
Milton Schepper
David Schub
Dr. Arnold Jay Schwartz
Marissa Seldes
Ethel Goodman Siegel*
Arthur Spensky
Bernard Stark
Bernard Steinberg
Sylvia Troy

Jean Unger*
Charlotte P. Wachtel
Millie Wall
Lewis C. Weiss
Benjamin Whitlock*

May 18 – 24
Wilma S. Alexander
Alice Aranyi*
Dena A. Barr*
Kenneth Berk*
Ivan Bodner*
Dorothy Bonk
Freda Fleder Donn*
Mickey B. Frank*
Joseph Lee Frieden*
Benjamin M. Ganderson
William Gelb
Celia Frenkil Glasser*
Jessica R. Glasser*
J. Samuel Goldback*
Mary Miriam Goldberg*
Barton Goldberg
Betty Goode
Beatrice S. Grossman
Sol Gutterman
Carrie Harris
Michelle Kohn-Smith
Joseph D. Kress
David Laibstain
Zelda Leibowitz
Harold Allen Lerner
Dr. Max Leva
Mollie Liebman*
Bert B. Livingston
Herman Lobock
Harold Moses
Janice Newton
J.W. Perkins
Pauline Ries*
Hyman Rivin
Benjamin F. Robinson
Lydia Shipman
Esther R. Simon*
Kate Cohen Snyder*
Lee Sussman
Max Ungar
Irwin S. Van Os*

Meyer Weisberg
Pauline Tavss Zfass

May 25 – 31
Israel L.  Brenner
Bertha M. Aronson*
Dr. Richard Bartley*
Morris Beloff
Leonard Berman*
Seymour Chapel
Irving Cohen*
Vivienne Beckerman Darrow
Abraham Donn*
Lavada Goldberg*
Janet Goldstein
Kate Goldstein
Samuel Goldstein
Clara G. Harris*
Donald Higgins
Edwin "Buddy" Jacobson*
Felmore Jacobson
Bernard Jaffe
Solomon Kaplan
Earle J. Kerpelman
Birdye G. Leterman*
Seymour (Buddy) Levinson*
Sonya Levy
Bert Rial Markman*
Jacob Markovitz
Maurice J. Miller*
Bruce Moses
Minna Nordlinger*
Jacob Ostroff
Larry Rapoport
Samuel W. Robbins*
Rachel J. Salomonsky*
Rose Silverton
Brian Simon
Jacob Soble
Harriet Solomon
David Sommers*
Frances Stadlin
Ellis J. Strelitz*
Leonard Strelitz*
Belle V. Weiss
David Woolard
Shirley Ann Yusuf

May Yahrzeits

*denotes memorial plaque
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	 *Carol & Lou Sherman
	 Arlyn Snyder
	 *Ilene & Mark Snyder
	 Susan & Alan Stein
	 *Leah & Richard Waitzer
	 *Nancy & Alvin Wall
	 Ellen Waranch & Barbara Gordon
In Honor of receiving the Henry B. 
Kaufmann Award:
LAWRENCE STEINGOLD
	 Connie & Jerry Golden

Cantor Wally Schachet-
Briskin's DISCRETIONARY FUND
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-BRISKIN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman
	 *Ruth Gutherz
	 *Sally & Steve Kocen
	 Sandi & Pete Nickenig
	 *Miriam & Bob Seeherman

RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG’S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor of:
RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG
	 *Eleanor Cohen
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
RABBI ARTHUR STEINBERG
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
	 *Marge & Bob Brotman

SISTERHOOD FLORAL FUND
In Memory of:
ARTHUR GOLDMAN
	 *June & Joe Goldman
MARIAN GUTTERMAN
	 *Judy Gutterman, Richard  
	     Gutterman & Phyllis G. Pollack
THOMAS L. HOFHEIMER
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
JENNIE LATONA 
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
MEL MORRISON
	 *Marcia Hofheimer
EVELYN NADLER
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
SAUL NADLER
	 *Mary Ann & Jerry Nadler
RAE PERLMAN
	 * Pansy & Jerome Perlman
SAMUEL SHANK
	 *June & Joe Goldman
ELDRIDGE WARANCH
	 *Carol & Stanley Waranch

SISTERHOOD-
Casseroles ForKids
In Memory of:
STEPHEN MARGULIES
	 *Sue Ellen & Seymour Teach

SISTERHOOD Uniongram FUND
With Appreciation For Uniongrams 
Sent In Honor Of Our 65th Wedding 
Anniversary from:
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL RELIEF FUND
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 *Stacey & Michael Alpert
DONALD COREY
	 Vivian Forman
	 *Betty Hecht
	 *Bette Lombart
	 Vivian & Burke Margulies
	 Ada Schewel Salsbury
	 *The Center For Arthritis  
	     And Rheumatic Diseases, P.C.
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Congratulations to Naomei Lidman on her 
upcoming Bar Mitzvah on May 3, 2014
Naomei is the daughter of Marion 
& Roger Lidman, granddaughter of 
Bernard Isaac Lidman* &  
Frances Sacks Lidman* and of  
Marvin Johnson & Mildred Johnson*.

Mazel Tov!

Congratulations to Brianna Arluk 
on her upcoming Bat Mitzvah on 
May 10, 2014
Brianna is the daughter of Shaye & 
Glen Arluk, sister of Madison & Dylan, 
granddaughter of Leslie & Larry Siegel 
and Roselyn & Marvin Arluk, and the 
great-granddaughter of  
Ann Goodman and Stan Smolen.

Congratulations to Alastair Sterns on his 
upcoming Bar Mitzvah on May 24, 2014
Alastair is the son of George &  
Jenny Sterns, brother of Sabrina, 
grandson of Drs. Harvey &  
Ronni Sterns and Dr. Harloe &  
Harriet Cutler.

OST Annual FUNdraiser 
"Back to the '80s" (Casino Night)

June 14 at 7:00 pm 
9 Get your tickets today
9 Support us with a sponsorship 
9 Buy your  
     raffle tickets  
     for chance  
     at a 2014  
     Chevy Spark
For more information visit 
www.ohefsholom.org/casinonight or call Linda at 757-625-4295

Don't Miss Out on  
All the Fun!

Next Up!



Shabbat
May 16, 2014

6:30 p.m.
Please join us for a special Shabbat service 
honoring the Armed Forces.

Armed Forces

New Member Shabbat
May 9, 2014
6:30 p.m.

New members from the past two years 
are invited to participate in a New 
Members Shabbat Service. All new 
members will be called to the bima for 
a special blessing.  

We hope you can join us. 

RSVP to Linda at 625-4295 or  
linda@ohefsholom.org

* of blessed memory

mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
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Kudos and appreciation to Mitzvah Day co-chairs Barbara Johnson and her daughter Sara 
Mendelson for putting on an amazing Mitzvah Day 2014.  After enjoying the annual one-mile 
walk together around the Hague, Religious School students and congregants returned to 
Kaufman Hall to perform g’milut chasadim or deeds of loving kindness.  Thank you to the project 
leaders who provided interesting and creative activities for the morning.  From constructing rain 
barrels and oyster cages to sewing teddy bears and assembling dried soup kits, OST families 
came together to reach out to those less fortunate and to help our environment.  Thank you also 
to Sisterhood and Men’s Club who made casseroles and built box gardens offsite to improve the 
lives of others.  
On Sunday April 20, OST volunteers were proud to serve Easter dinner to 75 guests at the Judeo-
Christian Outreach Center (JCOC) on 17th Street in Virginia Beach.  We are long-time supporters 
of this Homeless Shelter, and it was nice to prepare a holiday meal for them and to give the 
regular kitchen staff the holiday off.  
The Caring Committee would like to recognize and thank twelve-year-old Kinsey Brotman for sponsoring THREE months of our 
monthly breakfasts at the Oasis shelter in Portsmouth in celebration of her Bat Mitzvah.  Kinsey recruited 6 to 7 of her own volunteers, 
helped with the meal planning, shopping, cooking, serving and cleaning up after the meal.  Kinsey is learning at an early age the 
meaning of tikkun olam, and she is a great example for others.
On behalf of the 100+ students at Chesterfield Academy Elementary School who had the great thrill of travelling to DC on April 9, 
thank you to all of you who donated funds to provide 3 buses for their trip.  We raised $2,187 for these students so that they could 
perform at half-time at the Washington Wizards game.  Once again, we showed them that they can count on OST, their faith-based 
community partner.  
Dorianne and Inger
For Caring Committee Information Contact: Dorianne Villani, dvillani@cox.net, Ingeresa Friedman, ingeresa@aol.com, or call the Temple Office, 625-4295.

Sailors from the local commands have become a regular presence at our Soup 
Kitchen.  They bring their smiles and hard work ethics and contribute to the smooth 
running of each meal.  Two of these sailors, assigned to the Assault Craft Unit Four 
and the USS Wasp, are also engaged in other OST activities.  

FC2 (Fire Control) Kanaan Goldstein shared her story with me about how she 
feels about OST and why she volunteers at our Soup Kitchen. “I joined the Navy 
when I was 17 out of Norman, Oklahoma. I had lost faith in most of the things in my 
surroundings except myself, and I looked at the Navy as a way to survive. Five years 
later, it's a way to thrive. I'm a missile technician on board the USS Wasp, Navy Warship 1. 
The Navy has matured and accelerated me, and for that I am grateful. I've never felt stronger 
and my spirituality has never been more defined and closer to my heart 
than it is today. I am involved with the Temple because Ohef Sholom 
is my home away from home, and it's the only place I feel totally and 
completely in my element.  The Soup Kitchen is a way for me to give back, 
and it's the most rewarding feeling to make someone's day with hot food, 
clean clothes and a smile because it's so darn easy.”

MC2 (Mass Communications Specialist) J.C.J. (Jay) Stokes has been in the 
Navy for four years, is also stationed aboard the Wasp and recruited 20+ 
sailors to join him as volunteers at our Soup Kitchen last month.  He told 
me that he became involved with the OST family, because he loved the 
people. He “decided to participate in the Soup Kitchen to share the love I 
received with others. It's nothing but a pleasure and a privilege to be able 
to be a part of anything that Ohef Sholom does.”

The Caring Committee

Our next meal will be Monday, May 26, starting 
at 9:30 a.m.

Dorianne Villani, Soup Kitchen Chair
dvillani@cox.net, 301-6477

Thank You 
to the May 

“Warm Hearts” Soup Kitchen 

Volunteers

We presented Certificates of Appreciation to these sailors and their 
Chaplain for their exemplary dedication and many hours of service 
at our Soup Kitchen.

Volunteers with their finished oyster float 
during Mitzvah Day 2014

mailto:dvillani@cox.net
mailto:ingeresa@aol.com
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SUN. MON. TUES. WED. THUR. FRI. SAT.
1
12:00 p.m.
Lunch & Learn

2
6:30 p.m. 
Sisterhood 
Shabbat Dinner
7:30 p.m.
Sisterhood 
Shabbat Service

3
9:00 a.m. 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Naomei Lidman
4:00 p.m. 
Live with Cantor Wally

4
8:45 a.m. 
Hebrew School
9:00 a.m. 
Confirmation
10:00 a.m. 
Religious School
10:30 a.m. 
Kaufmann Award Brunch

5
12:15 p.m.
Special Needs 
& Security 
Committee 
Mtg.

6
4:00 p.m.
House Committee 
Mtg.
6:00 p.m.
Adult B'nai Mitzvah 
Class, Dues 
Committee Mtg.
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

7 
12:30 p.m.
Executive 
Committee Mtg. 
6:00 p.m.
Men's Club Mtg.

8 9
6:30 p.m. 
Membership 
Shabbat Services

10
9:00 a.m. 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Brianna Arluk
7:00 p.m.
YAC Event (offsite)

11
7:00 a.m.
Oasis Breakfast
8:45 a.m. 
Last Day of Hebrew School
9:00 a.m. 
Confirmation 
10:00 a.m. 
Last Day of Religious School

12 13
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

14
Casseroles 
ForKids Pickup
10:30 a.m. 
Mavens & 
Mensches Coffee 
Concert (offsite)
7:00 p.m.
Nosh & 
Knowledge

15
6:30 p.m.
Annual Mtg. 
Reception 
7:00 p.m.
Annual Mtg.

16
6:30 p.m.
Armed Forces 
Shabbat 
7:45 p.m.
Prime Time 
Shabbat Dinner 
(offsite)

17
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Confirmation Services

18 19
Men's Club 
Golf-a-Thon

20
Casseroles ForKids 
Pickup 
6:00 p.m.
Adult B'nai Mitzvah 
Class, Sisterhood Mtg. 
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

21
7:00 p.m.
Worship 
Committee Mtg.

22
7:00 a.m. 
Walking Group 
Meets at Temple

23
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

24
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bar Mitzvah of  
Alastair Sterns

25 26
TEMPLE 
OFFICE 
CLOSED
9:30 a.m. 
"Warm Hearts" 
Soup Kitchen

27 
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

28 29 30
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

31
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Camp Style Shabbat 
Services
6:00 p.m.
JOSTY Havdallah & 
LaserQuest (offsite)
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